Universal Periodic Review of the Kingdom of Belgium
20 January 2016

Intervention by the delegation of Estonia

Estonia warmly welcomes the delegation of the Kingdom of Belgium to its second UPR. 

Estonia notes with appreciation Belgium’s active involvement in the work of the UN Human Rights Council since its establishment. We wish Belgium every success during the membership period for 2016-18.
Belgium has been successful in its efforts to ensure equality in employment policy and reducing the wage gap, which is one of the smallest in the EU. We are also pleased to notice the progress in combating gender-based violence and ensuring the rights of the child. At the same time, several areas will be needing more attention, including in terms of consultations with vulnerable groups. 

Estonia recommends to the Government of the Kingdom of Belgium:

· to ratify the Optional Protocol to the Convention against Torture and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment (OP-CAT);
· to prohibit all corporal punishment of children in all settings, including in the home;
· to adopt a national plan of action focusing on persons with disabilities.
We would like to wish the delegation of the Kingdom of Belgium a successful review meeting. 
Thank you!
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